Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

February 22, 2019 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Leonard on Friday, February 22, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







James Anderson

James Gross



William Leonard

Carolyn Van Newkirk




Stephen Libhart


 
Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Keith Chase (SARAA Board), Ron Rouse (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the January 25, 2019 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through December, 2018):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are up 3.2 %, or $921,727.  Year–to-date Total Operating Expenses were 2.2% higher than budget year-to-date, or $398,821 higher than expected. Net Operating Revenues are 5.1% better than budget year-to-date, or $522,906 better than budget.  The amount due from the Harrisburg City Cab of $81,000 was written off as bad debt.  The Revenue Sharing with the airlines is $1.1 million.  The total variance to budget is $457,528.  The bond coverage ratio is very healthy at 1.58 vs. the requirement of 1.25.  
Statistics for January, 2019:  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales were up 13.18% for January.  Rental Car Sales are up 1.81%. Total Variable Revenue is up 2.55%.  Total CFC days are up 7.64%.   On the Fuel Flowage report, Total Gallons are down 3.76%, and Total Revenue is down 8.21% for January.  On the Accounts Receivable Trade Summary Report, (Accounts with Over 90 Day Balances), TSA paid their Over 90 Days balance of $4,510 on February 6th, and Aircraft & Avionics paid their Over 90 Days balance of $4,615 on February 13th.
2019 Legislative Priorities:
Mr. Edwards presented to the Committee the legislative priorities that are important to airport operations and aviation issues for the coming year.  He will be discussing these priorities with the congressional delegation in Washington, DC in March.  The 2019 Legislative Priorities are:
US Congress:

1. Passenger Facility Charges

2. Airport Improvement Program Funding

3. Air Traffic Control/Contract Tower Program

4. Federal Reimbursement for Installation of Explosive Detection Equipment

PA Legislature:

1. Uniform Construction Code (UCC)

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  

Language Assistance Plan for LEP Persons:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to adopt the Language Assistance Plan for Limited English Proficiency (LEP) Persons to ensure that persons with LEP have meaningful access to SARAA’s programs, services and activities.  This is specific to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act.   Under Title VI, financial recipients are also required to provide Limited English Proficiency (LEP) individuals with meaningful access to their programs and services.  There will be minimal additional cost to SARAA to update the website, overhead announcements, and FIDS boards and provide additional posters and literature throughout he airport.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Executive Session: 

Mr. Leonard convened an Executive Session at 10:00 a.m.
Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 10:21 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Wednesday, March 20, 2019, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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